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MARCH NEWSLETTER 

 

March 1, 2023 

 

Greetings Troop 3! 

It has been a busy February and there's lots of great stuff going on in March. I'd like for 

everyone to know how grateful I am that we have the support from so many Leaders and 

Adults. We had a great weekend of shooting sports a Resica. Couldn't have done that 

without tremendous support. It also really means a lot to me that we were able to pull off 

two simultaneous Crossovers. It's awesome that we had the coverage to send two great 

teams of Scouts and adults to be at two separate Cub Pack functions. 

The Elevation Ceremony at the Crossover is always lots of fun. The Stars Wars music with 

the Knighthood always makes an impression! The Scouts may not recall much of what was 

said, but they will certainly remember the knighting. I remember seeing it for the first time 

when my son Kyler was a Tiger. It must have been like 2006, and I had never heard of Mr. 

John or Troop 3, for that matter. This white haired guy comes in with a sword, with the Star 

Wars music blasting. It was tremendous. Never in a million years would I have imagined 

that 17 years later I'd be the white haired guy wielding the sword. What a hoot. 
 

There's lots of activities coming up on March, the first of which is the Ham & Turkey 

Supper this Saturday. It takes a bunch of dedicated folks to handle the logistics of hosting 



that event, but we still need lots of help the day of. Come on out and lend a hand. It's 

actually a lot of fun. 
 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 
 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 

Meetings 

3/6 Troop Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

3/7 TLC 

7:30 PM 

Mr. Grimes' House 

 

3/9 Staff Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

3/13 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

3/20 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

3/27 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 
 

Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Trips 

3/11-3/14 

Mt. Washington 

 

3/24-3/26 

New York City 
 

District/ 

Council Events 

 

  
 

Other 

 

 

3/4 Pinewood 

Ham & Turkey 

Supper 

3 PM - 9 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

3/15 75th 

Anniversary 

Planning 

Committee 

Meeting 

7:00-9:00 PM 

Hatboro Baptist 

 

3/18 Pack 17 

Crossover 

4:45 PM 

Lehman Church 

  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Ham and Turkey Supper 
 



 

 

Saturday, March 4th is the annual Ham and Turkey Supper. The dining room is open 

again this year for the first time since March 2020. We'll be serving meals from 3-7 pm. 

This is our only fundraiser that supports the Troop, so we expect all hands on deck to help 

make it a success! We need adult volunteers in a number of different jobs: 
 

Kitchen Prep: 7-9 am 

Kitchen: 3-7 pm 

Pie Room: 3-7 pm 

Dining Room: 3-7 pm 

Kitchen Clean-up: 7-9 pm 

 

Scouts are to report to the church by 9 AM to help set up the dining room and return at 

3:30 PM to serve dinner. 
 

If you haven't already done so, please contact Mr. Waeltz and let him know where and 

when you can help. 215-206-0276 or bobwaeltz@gmail.com 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 6th at 7:30 pm we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro Baptist 

Church. We'll be having Map & Compass Jeopardy! We've also got visitors coming from 

Pack 410 and Pack 554. 
 

TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday, March 7th at 7:30 pm the TLC will meet at my house to discuss February and 

March, and to plan April.  
 

Troop Staff and Committee Meeting 
 



Thursday, March 9th at 7:30 PM the Troop Staff and Committee will be meeting at 

Hatboro Baptist to discuss February and March, and to plan April. 
 

Venture Trip to Mount Washington 
 

 

 

Our annual trek to Mount Washington in the White Mountains of New Hampshire is set 

for March 11-14. It has been 5 years since we made the summit, and this could be our 

year! This trip is open to the Venture Crew, Scouts 14 and older with the rank of Star or 

higher. Adults and parents are welcome as well. Note Scouts will need to arrange for an 

excused absence from school on March 13-14. The educational benefits are numerous, but 

you can mention, team building, history, and physical fitness. 
 

The cost of the trip is $335. $275 goes to the troop for transportation, lodging, food, and 

trail fees. $60 goes directly to International Mountain Equipment for mountaineering boot 

and crampon rental. 

 

Click here for an itinerary of the trails on Sunday and Monday. Saturday and Tuesday are 

travel days. Saturday night and Monday night we'll stay in Mr. Pfeil's heated cabin. Sunday 

night we sleep in a shelter on the mountain. 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015rUj2AlRBbQHeyb33oq6XLwhq5LocTLP-qBD9G3Zr58UMdootPJjuwNTh3lYuHrg6zsQaR9RXKw4WmkGq8HPsq-DVptzXr0fpjubPlBpjdmztUG3WQD8ftlFBV2GF6BOddVwDvEg1Ot3vrAxSJcjqzHJr-xSTflgDPv6wtt1kCSoS35xMQOkzfI-kQpQKQlfstB1_0wzC5_wR5JWxAV1t_cNEQFGgnb6_enzvtYpY8o=&c=ZBYcrejbG9VbNV4T7nEeY4Gc5Z4H3UqQDpz02lpAiI3kmRzHcvtqeg==&ch=sg-QcLMda6QGfRoGqeDSmJJJEahOnSIsG78_ZUzQ3RcjUNQkaX2YSQ==


I'll be sending out an email with more details this week. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 13th at 7:30 PM we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro Baptist 

Church. 
 

75th Anniversary Planning Committee Meeting 
 

 

 

We have formed a sub-Committee for planning of 

Troop 3's 75th Anniversary Celebration taking 

place in May 2024. On Wednesday, March 15th 

at 7 PM we will be meeting in Fellowship Hall at 

Hatboro Baptist. If you are interested in helping 

out, please plan on attending! 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

 

Saturday, March 18th at 4:45 PM we have a Crossover ceremony for Pack 17 at Lehman 

Church during their Blue & Gold Dinner. We'll need several volunteers to help welcome the 

new Scouts. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 20th at 7:30 PM we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro Baptist 

Church. We will be having an interactive night of Knot Triage! 
 

Weekend Trip to New York City 
 

For our March Trip we'll be heading to New 

York City to tour the National September 11 

Memorial & Museum. We'll meet at HBC 

at 6 PM on Friday March 24th and return 

Sunday March 26th around 1 PM. We'll be 

camping in tents at the William H. Pouch 

Scout Camp on Staten Island, and taking the 

Ferry over to Manhattan on Saturday. 
 

The cost of the trip is $37 for Scouts and $42 

for Adults, plus Patrol food. 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015rUj2AlRBbQHeyb33oq6XLwhq5LocTLP-qBD9G3Zr58UMdootPJju7hGSagcwGWwEB8QTlaf6_Lc9z4qXO6vW0FNkGpC7GseZ4nFDzbMBX_DVleXYkaSzxGWvPxXulpK_bpBdxjmS6mNT5yxjJa3Vw==&c=ZBYcrejbG9VbNV4T7nEeY4Gc5Z4H3UqQDpz02lpAiI3kmRzHcvtqeg==&ch=sg-QcLMda6QGfRoGqeDSmJJJEahOnSIsG78_ZUzQ3RcjUNQkaX2YSQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015rUj2AlRBbQHeyb33oq6XLwhq5LocTLP-qBD9G3Zr58UMdootPJju7hGSagcwGWwEB8QTlaf6_Lc9z4qXO6vW0FNkGpC7GseZ4nFDzbMBX_DVleXYkaSzxGWvPxXulpK_bpBdxjmS6mNT5yxjJa3Vw==&c=ZBYcrejbG9VbNV4T7nEeY4Gc5Z4H3UqQDpz02lpAiI3kmRzHcvtqeg==&ch=sg-QcLMda6QGfRoGqeDSmJJJEahOnSIsG78_ZUzQ3RcjUNQkaX2YSQ==


 

If you are interested, please sign up with Mr. Lavelle by Wednesday March 15th so he can 

order the museum tickets. 
 

Click Here for Details 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 27th at 7:30 PM we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro Baptist 

Church. 
 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

75th Anniversary Celebration 
 

SAVE THE DATE! May 17-19, 2024 

 

 

 

Last month, we kicked off planning the celebration of Troop 3's 75th year. We have laid 

out a good framework of events, and selected the weekend. Please mark your calendars for 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015rUj2AlRBbQHeyb33oq6XLwhq5LocTLP-qBD9G3Zr58UMdootPJju7hGSagcwGWwlMYeT0TqdPKCS7djItVUzgCO_yEFNJMO-9OZub2st5h9bYHK4n5RJJ54gn7xFe_1wmZlRl-Yc4sT9-f9hpkjoA9Nuy4S5_7nSD4X7QJ0QAAjTc6Sx3EQLMOdWGDev2PMo6yijKoKS0p5Soqv0gVzVlS0TviZa54Sqrmhzm2yuJg=&c=ZBYcrejbG9VbNV4T7nEeY4Gc5Z4H3UqQDpz02lpAiI3kmRzHcvtqeg==&ch=sg-QcLMda6QGfRoGqeDSmJJJEahOnSIsG78_ZUzQ3RcjUNQkaX2YSQ==


the weekend of May 17-19, 2024. We have narrowed it down to a short list of venues, but 

no final decision has been made yet. There is still lots of work to do! 
 

The Planning Committee will be meeting again this month, on March 15th to continue 

work. If you are interested in helping out, please come by. It's ok if you missed the first 

meeting. 
 

Latest 2022-2023 Annual Plan 
 

See below for latest revision of the 2022-2023 Annual Plan.  
 

Note the OA Spring Service dates, if you need to complete your Ordeal. 
 

Please mark these important dates in your Family Calendar! 
 

Click here for the 2022-2023 Annual Plan 

 

 

National Youth Leadership Training 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015rUj2AlRBbQHeyb33oq6XLwhq5LocTLP-qBD9G3Zr58UMdootPJju7hGSagcwGWwZozu6NZ4t25RDyVzl0uWIAUTQW9abhB9zFxHhkxJbUpiFKwdAjQi_dzO47w8jeDTJCxB-X4x9HDEBtV3KPuoy8ec4D0qa6UtqWpdeOMSBoLj7Hz6ko-C_HYd7DN6P5rk3d6WD1AXDzqIPGXezCa0KGSutGcpIzrpTidvv1FVov0=&c=ZBYcrejbG9VbNV4T7nEeY4Gc5Z4H3UqQDpz02lpAiI3kmRzHcvtqeg==&ch=sg-QcLMda6QGfRoGqeDSmJJJEahOnSIsG78_ZUzQ3RcjUNQkaX2YSQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015rUj2AlRBbQHeyb33oq6XLwhq5LocTLP-qBD9G3Zr58UMdootPJju7hGSagcwGWwZozu6NZ4t25RDyVzl0uWIAUTQW9abhB9zFxHhkxJbUpiFKwdAjQi_dzO47w8jeDTJCxB-X4x9HDEBtV3KPuoy8ec4D0qa6UtqWpdeOMSBoLj7Hz6ko-C_HYd7DN6P5rk3d6WD1AXDzqIPGXezCa0KGSutGcpIzrpTidvv1FVov0=&c=ZBYcrejbG9VbNV4T7nEeY4Gc5Z4H3UqQDpz02lpAiI3kmRzHcvtqeg==&ch=sg-QcLMda6QGfRoGqeDSmJJJEahOnSIsG78_ZUzQ3RcjUNQkaX2YSQ==


The dates for the Summer Sessions have been 

announced, June 24-29 and August 12-18. 

Note that you only need to attend one session 

in the Summer. Unlike the Fall Session that 

occurs over two separate weekends. 
 

NYLT is a great opportunity for Scouts to learn 

the leadership and planning skills that they 

need to be a successful Patrol Leader or SPL, 

but the lessons learned will be useful far beyond 

that. NYLT is highly recommended Scout by 

Troop 3, and we will reimburse half the cost 

upon completion. Note that this training is for 

Scouts age 13 and up with a rank of First Class 

or higher. 
 

If you have taken NYLT, and are looking for a fun and rewarding experience, please 

consider signing up to be on Staff. 
 

Register here for the June Session. 
 

Register here for the August Session. 
 

Register here for the Fall Sessions. 

 

 

 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Rank Advancement 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015rUj2AlRBbQHeyb33oq6XLwhq5LocTLP-qBD9G3Zr58UMdootPJju7hGSagcwGWwGJe2RggAhKtiktanu4f2jBLHSeBEYfOc98O3CAus8p-SHokFLaDUpNr-dhLPDvghnb2B5oO1n4j60aHiTZmzpn4N--TUD0qw&c=ZBYcrejbG9VbNV4T7nEeY4Gc5Z4H3UqQDpz02lpAiI3kmRzHcvtqeg==&ch=sg-QcLMda6QGfRoGqeDSmJJJEahOnSIsG78_ZUzQ3RcjUNQkaX2YSQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015rUj2AlRBbQHeyb33oq6XLwhq5LocTLP-qBD9G3Zr58UMdootPJju7hGSagcwGWwRc8uLV10gJMGflcrly34WWHH6jxuC2jBQZT5LHx-W5m5j2NWh3qJnCqOuphOtp6W5vSGzzr1UJOfAvzQaGRz77_SyHmVhTLA&c=ZBYcrejbG9VbNV4T7nEeY4Gc5Z4H3UqQDpz02lpAiI3kmRzHcvtqeg==&ch=sg-QcLMda6QGfRoGqeDSmJJJEahOnSIsG78_ZUzQ3RcjUNQkaX2YSQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015rUj2AlRBbQHeyb33oq6XLwhq5LocTLP-qBD9G3Zr58UMdootPJju7hGSagcwGWwcFSnoWpbwHcKQDNE8pQrMwBjwyN7-o-0Ya0xFZalS1HlkuVD-P6LgCk2Q7K7leiLlimsFCcUHVyJ-Y-o7xSIWxNjRnlCkudN&c=ZBYcrejbG9VbNV4T7nEeY4Gc5Z4H3UqQDpz02lpAiI3kmRzHcvtqeg==&ch=sg-QcLMda6QGfRoGqeDSmJJJEahOnSIsG78_ZUzQ3RcjUNQkaX2YSQ==


 

Star: 

Kavish Singh 
 

Merit Badges 
 

 

Camping: 

Leo Baranowski 

Charlie Batman 

Benny Delsordo 

Jack Thompson 

 

Citizenship in the Nation: 

Aidan Robin  
 



Aidan Robin 
 

 

Cycling: 

Kavish Singh 
 

Ryan Finazzo's Eagle Project 
 



 

 

On February 4th, Ryan Finazzo and his team of volunteers cleaned several large statues at 

the St. Martin of Tours Cemetery in New Hope. Ryan also finished up everything he needed 

to do to complete the requirements for Eagle just before his 18th birthday. His District 

Board will be scheduled soon. 
 

Congratulations, Ryan! 

 

Resica Falls 
 



 

 

On February 17-19 we headed up to Resica Falls for a weekend of shooting and hiking. 

We also had a campfire and OA Tap Out. Troop 3 is very fortunate to have so many leaders 

dedicated to shooting sports, so we are able to run our own ranges. 
 

I'd like to extend a big thank you to Mr. Dieterly, Mr. Del Sordo, Mr. Balot, 

Mr. Brown, and Mr. Walsh. 
 

Thank you, too, to Mr. Waeltz and Mr. Baranowski for the delicious Troop 

Feed!  
 

OA Tap Out 
 



 

On February 13th we held our election for new candidates for the Order of the Arrow. At 

the campfire at Resica, we held our Tap Out ceremony. They now have several 

opportunities this year to complete their Ordeal. 
 

Congratulations to Kavish and Adam on your election as Ordeal Candidates! 
 

Life-Size Trivial Pursuit 
 



 

 

In recognition of President's Day on February 20th, we played Life-size Trivial Pursuit with 

history related topics. 
 

Thank you, Mr. Waeltz for putting it all together! 

 

Crossovers 
 



 

 

 



On February 23rd we held two simultaneous Crossover ceremonies. Mr. Waeltz, Acting 

SPL Leo Baranowski, Apollo, Jack, Mr. Marks, and Mr. Baranowski headed up to Pack 318 in 

Jamison, while SPL Josh Summer, Justin, Adam, Kavish, Mr. Summer, and I headed to 

Horsham for Pack 39. We've got several more new recruits on the way in the coming 

weeks! 
 

Welcome to the Troop, JJ and Ethan! 

 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

 

 

 

 

We have no Scouts celebrating birthdays this 

month. 
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